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The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board is acutely aware of the need to stay abreast
of emerging concepts and technologies, and frequently invites experts to provide training on a
variety of topics . As part of this program, Dr. Richard S. Hartley of your staff recently provided
a day-long seminar on high-reliability organizations to our agency . I want to personally
commend Dr. Hartley on his seminar and the valuable insights he shared, and thank you for your
support of this effort.

A great deal of important work has been accomplished over the past several years on the
concepts of high-reliability organizations, human performance improvement, and safety culture .
A winning combination for building a safety culture is strong, committed leadership at all levels
of an organization and truly empowered workers dedicated to improving the safety of their
workplace . Clearly, great gains in safety can be achieved by understanding and compensating
for the natural fallibility of the humans in the system . I want to thank Dr . Hartley for his seminar
and recognize the vision of Pantex Plant leadership in supporting his work .
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